SINN FÉIN
Ensure that those running dental clinics have a legal obligation to register with the Irish Dental Council. This would close a loophole in the law that currently exists and would ensure the Dental Council would have oversight of all dental clinics. At present the Dental Council can only uphold complaints against registered dentists. It cannot monitor other dental clinics as, under the Dentists Act 1985, a surgery can be established without registering with the Council.

Legislate for the Dental Council to set up registers of all dental professionals, including clinical dental technicians, dental technicians, dental nurses, hygienists, etc.

Increase funding to the Public Dental Service to allow it deliver on its remit in full, i.e. all screening for children actually taking place at the ages it is supposed to with follow-up treatment provided in an appropriate timeframe. Provide a funding increase of €21.67 million to that end. From within this increase, recruit an additional 80 dentists, including 10 orthodontists, and 120 dental nurses for the Public Dental Service, at a full year cost of €11.2 million.

Extend the direct provision of orthodontic treatment to children with less severe needs than are currently covered through an expanded HSE Orthodontic Service, at an estimated cost of €27 million.

Invite dentists to enter a contract to deliver a Universal Cycle of Dental Care and Service to all adults. This would initially involve extending an annual oral examination to an additional 445,000 people, achieving universal cover at an estimated cost of €14.7 million. Further treatments would be extended as finance allows and the payment of dentists on a capitation basis should be explored.

The Universal Cycle of Dental Care and Service scheme would, as a priority and as resources allow, be further extended to cover biannual scale and polish, protracted gum cleaning and fillings and eventually to a comprehensive spectrum of dental treatments. This new scheme would immediately replace the DTBS and gradually displace the DTSS for medical card holders. It would act as a stepping stone to universal dental healthcare, which is a vital component of primary care.

